
Area 67 
Grapevine Meeting Minutes 

6400 Westpark drive 
Houston, TX 77051 

 
 
February 16, 2017 
 
Open-Serenity Prayer 
 
Intro- Present; Gregory, Karen, Cheryl, Evelyn, Tara, Connie, Loretta 
 
Secretary Report- Tara read the secretary report and there was a move to accept the notes and they 
were approved. 
 
Old Business- 
 

• We currently do not have a treasurer for the group and Cheryl willingly volunteered to take that 
position.  Karen also requested reimbursement for copies that were made of AA grapevine 
literature. It was voted to reimburse her for the $50 requested when we have a checkbook and 
able to see our prudent reserve. We currently have no information until we retrieve supplies 
from Ron C. 

• Literature Supplies: The group had discussion of where the literature supplies are for grapevine.  
Greg read a letter written from Melanie updating the group that she will be arranging to get all 
literature supplies from and Ron C.  

• Time on Seta Website is incorrect. It currently states the Grapevine monthly meeting starts at 
7:30pm and currently our monthly meeting starts at 7pm. Greg agreed to update the correct 
time with SETA’s technical support . The Delta Club also has a flyer hanging in a display case 
which states we meet at 6:30pm and Loretta being a homegroup member at the Delta Club said 
she would take care of making a flyer and updating that as well.  Connie mentioned there is an 
outdated flyer also attached the grapevine page on SETA. 

 
 
New Business- 
 
A Roster of the Area Officers was passed around for any members to use as a reference. Greg 
announced we will be holding our Monthly Grapevine meetings at Assembly’s in April, July and Oct 
at 4:30pm @IAH Sheraton. Also, there will be the 10AM Budget meeting for the Area. 
 
Any new Grapevine reps can register @ www.aagrapevine.org. Shortly after, they will receive a 
welcome envelope including literature on being a grapevine rep and the grapevine handbook. 
 
Karen announced April 22nd, District 70 will hold a celebration for AA existing for  70 years in the 
Area. They have invited 12 speakers with 40+ years sober and will have a speaker every 15 minutes. 
They will have a grapevine table. Karen mentioned she will send me a flyer to send to the group with 
more details.  
 

http://www.aagrapevine.org/


Loretta also announced March 25th from 1-3pm, Delta Club will hostess a Traditions workshop. They 
will also have a grapevine table. 
 
Close with Responsibility prayer. 8:05pm 
 

 


